
Minutes of TRR LVG Committee Meeting – 12 February 2019 - Unconfirmed
ATTENDEES:  Pierre Miles, David Dawson, Phil Sanford, Paul Richardson, Chris Glasbey, Jon Marshall, Brian Chidwick, Mike Aldridge 
AGENDA  (Abbreviated listing)
Apologies for Absence

1 Minutes and actions of previous meeting

2 2018 AGM  /  2019 KO Lunch – review

3 Committee Constitution

4 Programme of Events for 2019

5 Introductory letter and profiles 

6 TRunnion, TR Action, Facebook, website, WhatsApp

7 Date and venue of next meeting:   TBD

8 AOB 

MINUTES OF MEETING

Apologies for Absence

None – all attending

1. Minutes and actions of previous meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted as correct.  

Review of Actions

All outstanding actions, including new actions from this meeting are shown in the table below.

All actions that were closed at previous meetings have been deleted from this table and reference should be made if necessary to previous minutes.

	#
	Description
	Actionee
	Due

	81
	1/5/18: Welcome Pack:  All committee members to update profiles and return them to Brian.  Pierre to draft a new introductory letter.

17/7/18: Several profiles have been produced, two of which have been published in TRunnion.  Remainder to follow.  Brian will produce ‘short form’ profiles that will accompany future letters of welcome sent to new members.  Introductory letter not yet written.  Actions continue.

2/10/18: Not all short and long profiles completed – standard introductory letter not yet completed.  Actions continue.

11/12/18: Not all profiles yet completed – Jon and David to complete asap.  Draft letter to be amended – see below.

12/2/19: Draft letter reviewed and accepted as a basis for generic use as a letter or email.  Short profiles all written and incorporated into a single document that will accompany the welcome letter.  ‘Long’ profiles still to come from Jon and Mike.
	All

Pierre

Jon/David/

Pierre

Jon / Mike
	31/10/18

31/10/18
31/1/19

31/1/19

31/3/19

	90
	2/10/18: LVG 2019 Calendar:  The s/c took an action to complete the 2019 calendar in time for sale at the group’s November meeting.

11/12/18: Calendar completed and made available for purchase at the November group meeting.  An action was placed on Chris to prepare a poster to further advertise the availability of the calendar.

12/2/19: Action closed.
	Pierre/Paul/Phil

Chris
	18/11/18

31/12/18

Closed

	91
	11/12/18: AGM Calling Notice and Invitation: to prepare the AGM calling notice and send an invitation to attend to the East Area Director.
12/2/19: Invitation sent and reply received – unable to attend as will be on holiday.  Action closed.
	Pierre
	31/12/18

Closed

	92
	11/12/18: Purchase of vouchers for awards at AGM.
12/2/19: Vouchers purchased and awarded at the AGM.  Action closed.
	Phil
	20/1/19

Closed

	93
	11/12/18: Produce a table quiz for the KO Lunch and organise a suitable prize.

12/2/19: Quiz produced and successfully used at the KOL.  Action closed.
	Jon
	20/1/19

Closed

	94
	12/2/19: Phil to contact the MPGC to provisionally book 19 Jan 2020 for our AGM/KOL.
	Phil
	31/3/19

	95
	12/2/19: Pierre to prepare an article for TRunnion concerning member participation and future events.
	Pierre
	1/3/19

	96
	12/2/19: Brian and Mike to coordinate inputs to the TRR website of the LVG events lists and those requiring TRR insurance cover.
	Brian/Mike
	1/4/19

	97
	12/2/19:  Chris to place an advertisement in the next TRunnion for DID.
	Chris
	16/3/19

	98
	12/2/19: Paul took an action to contact the East Saxons with a view that we might be able to coordinate our DID visits.
	Paul
	28/2/19

	99
	12/2/19: Phil agreed to have discussions with The Cock to establish how food can be provided at the S&S more efficiently than last year.
	Phil
	31/3/19

	100
	12/2/19: Pierre took an action to investigate a return visit to Debden and to provide Mike with the dates for the three Music and Motor shows to be held in Kent during 2019.
	Pierre
	1/3/19

15/2/19

	101
	12/2/19:  Resolution of membership discrepancies: Actions to resolve

a)  contact TRR for up-to-date membership list

b)  identify missing members

c)  initiate letter to missing members
	Pierre

Pierre/Brian

Pierre/all
	21/2/19

22/3/19

19/4/19


2. 2018 AGM / 2019 KO Lunch - Review 

The general view was that both the AGM and the KOL went very well and that the venue met all of our requirements.  There was a little concern regarding the cost of the room hire, but on balance was considered similar to other venues, with the actual cost to the group being reduced by claiming the grant available from the TRR.

It was decided that we would use the same venue next year and Phil took an action to contact the Mount Pleasant Golf Centre to book the venue for 19 January 2020.

3. Committee Constitution

Mike Aldridge was welcomed to the committee and was thanked for offering his help to the group.  All committee members agreed to continue in their roles and in the absence of anyone else offering to take on the position, Pierre agreed to continue as Group Leader.  It was noted that other than Mike, there had been no other response to the invitation contained in the AGM calling notice for LVG members to offer themselves to join the committee.

There was a subsequent discussion on the relatively low level of member participation in events and what could be done to increase the numbers.  There have been three surveys carried out in the past 6 years, all exhibiting very low levels of response and nothing that was of use to the committee for planning future events.  Pierre took an action to prepare an article for TRunnion to explain the general situation and to request members to come up with suggestions for future events.

4. Programme of Events for 2019

The Events Subcommittee (Paul, Phil, Mike) presented the complete list of relevant events throughout 2019, colour-coded to distinguish between LVG events and those organised by others.  It was agreed that the list would be posted on the LVG pages of the TRR website and that monthly updates would be provided to the list.  It was also agreed that the more significant LVG events would be added to the TRR events for increased exposure but also to ensure that where appropriate, they are covered by the TRR liability insurance.  Brian and Mike agreed to coordinate inputs to the website.

The following notes cover some of the discussion points on forthcoming events.

a. Drive-It-Day – 28 April 2019: The plan remains for the LVG to arrange a drive to Bressingham.  Paul and Pat Glasbey (with Chris’s help) will devise a route that will largely avoid major roads.  The start is likely to be at 9am, from the Silver Ball café, at Reed (south of Royston on the A10 at SG8 8BD), with the route being about 90 miles long and defined using Tulip diagrams.  The return route will be free-style.  No charge will be made for participation but participants will be required to sign disclaimer forms.  Chris took an action to place an advertisement in the next TRunnion.

It was noted that the East Saxons have also elected to visit Bressingham for the DID and that there exists the possibility that our visits could be coordinated in some way.  Paul took an action to contact them to find out if they have made any specific arrangements for parking, etc.

Post-meeting note:  It was found subsequently that the Wensum Group and the Abbott and Stour Group are also going to Bressingham for DID, making four TRR groups being at the same venue.

b. Coast-to-Coast – 22/23 June 2019 and Welsh Tour 24/27 June:   There are currently 8 LVG cars booked for this TRR event, all starting at Southwold.  Hotel bookings have been made for LVG participants at hotels at each end of the drive.

Mike reported that plans for the add-on Welsh tour are well advanced, with a suitable hotel identified that should be able to meet all of our needs over a three night stay, ending with breakfast on Thursday 27 June.  The hotel is located at Stepaside, about 4 miles north of Tenby and 1 mile from the sea (in a straight line!).  With the help of Tony Bannard-Smith, planning is also in hand to identify places of interest that could be visited during the stay.

c.   Shine and Show Evening – 17 July 2019: Phil reported that The Cock has been booked for this event.  Preparations are in hand and lessons have been learnt from the previous two very successful events, for instance, identifying where additional help is needed to ensure smooth running of the event.  Phil agreed to have discussions with The Cock to establish how food can be provided more efficiently than last year.

d. Other Events.  Several other events were briefly discussed.  The canal trip in April now has 18 people participating, with room for 6 more – deposits required ASAP.  The Rolling Road event now has 8 members interested in participating – three dates in late April will be proposed to Chris Conoley, MASS.  Post-meeting note: it was later learnt that the equipment has broken down so the dates may have to be revised once repairs have been completed.  It was also noted that the TRR/Revington Sprint and Hillclimb championship will be at Debden on 12 May, and that the ‘Classic Motors and Music’ organisation based in Kent will have events at Deal (25 May), Tunbridge Wells, Whitstable and Herne Bay.  Pierre took an action to investigate a return visit Debden and to provide Mike with the dates for the latter events.

5. Introductory Letter and Profiles

All committee members have provided short profiles for use with the ‘welcome letter’, but some of the long profiles remain to be completed.  Some profiles have been published in TRunnion, with the remainder being published as and when they become available.

The generic letter and short profiles have been used three times so far and seem to have been well received, so the effort has already been worthwhile.  

6. TRunnion, TR Action, FaceBook, Website

There was a wide-ranging discussion on group communications, focussed on Brian’s attempts to make more effective use the LVG pages of the TRR website and where possible, to follow the guidelines sent out by the Register.  Brian took the opportunity to show the committee an example of the input format required to update pages, ie HTML coding to arrange and layout pages on the website.  The main points to come out of the discussion were as follows:

· The standard local group website structure provided by the Register consists of 4 web pages: 'About', 'Gallery', 'Social Scene' and 'Events'.  Random checks on how some other groups are using their websites shows that with a few notable exceptions, most are not making extensive use (if any) beyond posting newsletters, events lists and some photos.  Brian commented that this is almost certainly due to a combination of lack of internet enthusiasm  on the part of ordinary TRR members and the poor editing tools provided for local group web managers which make the task a challenge for those prepared to put in the time and effort to learn to use or work around them.    

· We would follow the corporate presentation style for the front page of the LVG site but may deviate at the lower levels.  Primarily, we would begin to use the ‘Gallery’ page for photographs (with grouping where feasible), continue to use the ‘Social Scene’ page for TRunnion newsletters and additional reports on completed events (which may contain photographs), and continue to use the ‘Events’ page for major events either open to other groups or requiring maximum publicity to encourage attendance and/or requiring TRR insurance cover.  
Note:  Before allowing any event to be on the page, it is reviewed by the TRR to ensure it is acceptable for insurance purposes.

· The future events would identify both LVG events and events organised by others but thought of interest to LVG members.  Bigger events organised by the LVG, eg Shine and Show, would also be posted on the TRR main Events page not only for bigger promotion but also to ensure coverage from the TRR liability insurance.

· Part of the Gallery page will be used to link committee members to their cars, as a small step towards making it easier for new members to come along and feel part of the group.

· The Gallery will be kick-started with photos of past events rather than simply starting 2019 with almost nothing and relying on a build up as the year proceeds.

· A full Events Calendar will continue to be posted and pinned as the top report within the 'Social Scene' page.  The Events Calendar will contain a single composite listing of all events noted for 2019.  As LVG's primary communications channel is via email and TRunnion, the Events Calendar will be supplemented by separate postings for selected individual events.  These individual postings will be emailed 2-3 months in advance of the event to bring them to members’ notice.  Additional publicity will be given in the same way in TRunnion and in the handouts provided to members at the monthly meetings.

No actions were placed as a result of the discussion on the web pages.  It was decided instead to let Brian and the events subcommittee work together over the coming weeks to see how things work out.  The discussion spilled over into how to encourage increased use by LVG members of the website and so, hopefully, increased participation in events.  Now that the GDPR situation appears resolved, it was decided to tackle once more the differences between the membership list held by the TRR and the list held by the LVG, something that could well increase group numbers and therefore the number of event participants.  The plan of action will be as follows:

a) contact the TRR to request their up-to-date list of LVG members;

b) identify members on the TRR list that the LVG do not recognise (ie ‘missing’ members);

c) 
request the TRR to send a letter (contents agreed by the committee) to the missing members, to provide current information on the LVG (eg meeting info, imminent events).

Actions were placed as follows:

Item a) above:  Pierre – to complete by 21 February.

Item b) above:  Pierre/Brian – to complete by 22 March.

Item c) above:  Pierre/committee – to complete by 19 April.

7. Dates for Committee Meetings

The next committee meeting will be on Tuesday 7 May at TBD.

8. AOB

None

With all the agenda items concluded, Pierre closed the meeting at 2:30pm with thanks from all to Pat and David Dawson for their hospitality.

MEETING CLOSED
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